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The Society examines all Planning Applications relating to Hampstead, and assesses them for their impact on conservation and on the local environment.

To London Borough of Camden, Development Control Team

Planning Ref:    2015/2645/P                               

 Address:           Whitestone House, Whitestone Lane, NW3

Description:      New basement

Case Officer:
  Shane O’Donnell                                          Date  9 January 2016

This application is incorrectly described as “substantial demolition and rebuild of existing house…..”   The demolition and rebuild work involved has already received Planning permission per 2014/1783/P.  This application relates overwhelmingly to the proposed new basement and car lift only.

The proposal to construct a basement whose major function is to house no less than 10 car parking spaces is disproportionate, and contrary to LDF Policy DP18 Parking standards and limiting the availability of car parking and Appendix 2-C3, where an acceptable level of car parking generally is set at 1 space per dwelling.  LDF Policy DP19 Managing the impact of car parking  also applies.

The applicants disingenuously state that there are already 9 parking spaces on site, 7 of them in Whitestone Lane (within the their site boundaries), and that since these would be removed, they only require permission for one additional space.  This does not put the position correctly; the Whitestone Lane spaces are used by the public, with or without authorisation, and the 2 remaining on-site spaces would continue in use.

The discouragement of off-road carparking is a valid objective, in the interests of carbon reduction, supported by us fully, and the creation of 10 spaces, whether technically new or not, is grossly excessive.

The BIA omits any assessment of damage to adjoining properties, by reference to the Burland Scale or any other measure; this is a major function of the BIA process, especially where other properties are closely adjacent.  In this case, Whitestone House is semi-detached with Gangmoor, whose foundations may well be put at risk.  This is unacceptable.

The proposed car lift is likely to cause noise disturbance to adjoining properties, in addition to the vehicle noise and pollution from 10 vehicles.

Our Tree Officer will comment on the proposal to remove 5 trees.

Please refuse.

